MEMORANDUM
10 Mayor and City Council
FROM: Ron Bradsby, City Engineer

SUBJECT: BID AWARD FOR SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL AND FILLMORE
STORMWATER OUTFALL PROJECT - 2020

DATE: April 27, 2020

Background
Bid Opening for this project was on Thursday, April 23, 2020 at 2:00 pm. The City received

tour (4) bids and they were opened and read aloud in the Council Chambers.
The bid numbers have been verified and results are as follows:

Pacific Excavation, Inc. $3.902,750.50
Delta Construction Co. $3.642,409.05
Laskey-Clifton Corp. $5,118,921.14
Wildish Construction Co. $3,487,237.50
Engineer’s Estimate $5.852,003.28

The engineer’s estimate includes a 10% contingency and 5% construction engineering fee

Wildish Construction is the lower bidder, is found responsible and is also in good standing with
the City based upon past projects.

The required notice of the City’s intent to award the contract to Wildish Construction Co. was be
issued to all bidders on Monday, April 27"". Therefore, the applicable 7 day protest period
expires on Monday, May 4th. If the council chooses to follow staff’s recommendation and
award to Wildish Construction, Co., award will be final upon completion of the protest period or
resolution of any timely filed protest at which time the contract may be signed and performance
commence.

Recommendation

Staff recommends that the City Council award, by motion, the Safe Routes to School & Fillmore
Stormwater Outfall Project — 2020 to the low bidder, Wildish Construction, Co., in the amount of
$3.487,237.50 and authorize the City Manager to execute the contract and all associated
documents subject to the expiration of the protest period or resolution of any timely filed
protests.

Cost
$3,487,237.50
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